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CONCLUSION OF PROCEEDINGS  
Pursuant to s.133(6) of the Police Act, RSBC 1996 c.367 

OPCC File 2022-21993 
February 15, 2024 

To: Mr.  (Complainant) 
c/o  

And to: Sergeant  (Member) 
c/o Nelson Police Department 
Professional Standards Section 

And to: The Honourable Judge Brian Neal, KC (Discipline Authority) 
Retired Judge of the Provincial Court of British Columbia 

And to: Chief Constable Donovan Fisher 
c/o Nelson Police Department 
Professional Standards Section 

The Office of the Police Complaint Commissioner (OPCC) completed its review of the decision 
issued by the Discipline Authority pursuant to section 133 of the Police Act in this matter.  

Mr.  and Sergeant  were provided a copy of retired judge Brian Neal’s 
findings in relation to each allegation of misconduct. Mr.  and Sergeant  were 
informed that if they were aggrieved by either the findings or determinations they could file a 
written request with the Police Complaint Commissioner to arrange a Public Hearing or Review 
on the Record. Pursuant to section 136(1) of the Police Act, such a request must be filed within 20 
business days of receipt of the review of discipline proceedings.  

On January 17, 2024, our Office received a request from  on behalf of Mr. 
 requesting that the Police Complaint Commissioner exercise his authority to arrange a 

Public Hearing or Review on the Record pursuant to the Police Act.  

Based on a review of the discipline proceeding, we have determined that there is not a 
reasonable basis to believe the decision of the Discipline Authority is incorrect and that a Public 
Hearing or Review on the Record is not necessary in the public interest. 






